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As Term 2 draws to a close, we look back at a very busy 
and productive time for teaching and learning.

Senior success
Year 12 have just completed their Trial HSC examinations 
and are now in the final stages of their HSC studies. We 
still have a full term of learning ahead and every day in 
Term 3 is important to complete courses and to put in the 
necessary preparation and revision to ensure all our Year 
12 students are fully prepared.

I have consistently advised Year 11 and 12 students that 
at least two hours of study per night is required to ensure 
success. While this would be most successful from the very 
beginning of Year 11, it is never too late. This is the stage 
that Year 12 need to be fully committed to do their best in 
all elements of their courses. There is no point getting to 
the end and then just ‘give up’. 

It’s time to take the proverbial ‘sprint to the line’ for each 
Year 12 student to truly achieve the best they can.

School Captains
Our school captains, Nikola Djordjevic and Shilpa Singh 
visited State Parliament late in Term 2 to hear how 
leadership in the NSW Government works. They viewed 
a sitting of the Legislative Assembly and the Legislative 

Council and then had the opportunity to meet the State 
Governor, General David Hurley.

Reporting on learning
Semester one reports for all students have now been 
completed. The quality of advice for parents and students 
about the learning of students is truly remarkable. I would 
advise parents that it is in the teacher comment that you 
will find the most valuable information about what each 
student has achieved, how they have worked in their 
classes and also clear advice for students and parents for 
areas in which students can improve, even for those who 
are achieving at very high levels.

Parent Teacher Interviews
We will once again be conducting parent teacher 
interviews. This year they are on Tuesday 21st and 
Thursday 23rd of July from 3.30 to 7pm. We will again 
be taking bookings for these interviews online, and the 
instructions are detailed later in this newsletter. 

I would like to encourage all parents, whether your 
children are performing well or those who are experiencing 
difficulties, to make appointments for these interviews so 
we can successfully work together so each student can get 
the very best out of their school experience.

Technology for learning
We have now 18 interactive data projectors installed 
throughout the school and they are being used to enrich 
the learning provided to all students. 

We are working hard to make sure that lessons are 
interesting and engaging for students and are relevant to 
the world we live in.

We are now turning our attention toward introducing a 
Bring Your Own Device (BYOD) system into the school
for the start of the 2016 school year. We will bring you 
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more information on this in the coming months but I foresee that I will be giving 
you some clear recommendations to purchase laptops that will best meet the 
learning needs of students at a number of ‘price points’. If you are considering 
such purchases, I ask you to wait for this advice as there are some ‘devices’ that 
will be approved for use in the school and some that will not be approved. 

Please note that mobile phones will continue not to be permitted to be used at 
school.

Students in international sport
Good luck to Paris Davies and Azhar Ali in their participation in the World Open 
Martial Arts Championships in Florida over the July holidays. We wish them 
all the best as they compete and I’m sure they will represent themselves, their 
families and our school with honour.

Charity efforts
Congratulations to all students and staff who participated in our recent food 
related events with the John Edmondson High School Bake Off and the Biggest 
Morning Tea. A huge thank you to Ms Retter who organised these events and 
over $1700 was raised for the Cancer Council to support them in the important 
work that they do.

Student music talent
Year 9 and 10 elective music students had their performance nights at the end of 
Term 2 and it was fantastic to see our talented students show their stuff. Thank 
you to all the parents that were came along and support their children, we had 
record numbers this year. Thank you also to the teachers that were able to come 
along. Most particularly a big thanks to Mr Chavez and Mr Monro for preparing 
students for the night and also for organising a fantastic presentation.

Until Term 3. O

Leon Weatherstone
PRINCIPAL

from Page 1

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT  Mr Weatherstone

The JEHS P&C meet on the
first Monday of each month.

The next meeting for Term 3 will be held on
Monday, August 3rd at 6:30pm

in the school library.
Everyone is invited and encouraged to attend
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YEAR 9 REPORT  Mr Moreland, Year Adviser

Some great things are happening 
in Year 9 at the moment and it’s 
pleasing that so many students 
are getting involved in plenty of 
extra-curricular activities. From 
buying cakes at the school bake off 
to support the Cancer Foundation 
to getting involved in school 
sporting teams, it’s great to see. 

Year Adviser, Mr Moreland tells us more.

A special mention must go to Luke Caronna who is 
playing in our Open Boys Soccer team. This is arguably 
the hardest team to make at JEHS with competition fierce 
to gain a spot. Tatiana Tilman and Samantha Beuk are 
others who continually play in our open sports teams with 
the latest being the Open Girls Hockey. It’s quite an effort 
considering that these students will play against 17 and 18 
year olds.

We have a few Year 9 students who have made it to the 
Regional Cross-Ccountry carnival. Well done to Tatiana 
Tilman, Nancy Nguyen, Alix Boyle, Mike Soro, Hamad 
Hamad and Luke Caronna on this fantastic achievement. 
We also recently had our annual school Athletics carnival 
where many of our students excelled. An awesome effort  
again by Tatiana Tilman & Luke Caronna for being the 14’s 
age champions and Maritha Raitala, the 15’s age champion.

We are about to start our next group of girls in the 
Junctionworks program. This will be our third group that 
has completed the course and I’m very pleased that both 
the students and parents are supporting this program. It 
gives students valuable lifelong skills that are not only 

Parent/Teacher Interviews will take place on Tuesday 21st July and 
Thursday 23rd July 2015 (Week 2 Term 3) between 3.30pm and 7pm.  
Notes will be given to students to assist families book appointments 

with teachers online.  Should any parent have difficulty with the 
bookings, please contact the office for assistance.

useful at school but also in adulthood.

Recently some of our Year 9 boys went in the Bebras 
Australia Computational Thinking Challenge. Not only 
did they enter but they received a gold medal. A super 
effort by Raymond Singh, Raymond Lam, Daniel Dos-
Santos, Ervin Kumar, Aaron Thebridge, David Jameson, 
Joshua Heniwan and Jackson Clayton.

Some of our students have been on excursions of late 
including Food Tech and Music which I’ve heard the kids 
really enjoyed. It’s always great to hear that the students 
represented our school well on these excursions and I 
thank parents for paying for their son or daughter to go on 
them. I realise that these excursions aren’t cheap at times 
but it’s worth it.

Rosanna Luppino, Maleeka Gazula, Emily Djurovic, 
Nancy Nguyen, Demitria Apostolopolous and Seth 
Khouri participated in the Year 9 debating team. I really 
admire students who get involved in activities like this as 
it’s challenging and something that I could never do!

On a negative note, I’ve seen a few students getting a 
mark of zero because they have been away on the day of 
an assessment. It’s really important that your child attends 
when they have an exam or if they’re sick they fill out a 
Request for Consideration in order to get their mark.

Reports have just been written and these will be sent out 
soon. It’s so important that you look at what teachers 
are saying and you sit down with your son or daughter 
to discuss their progress. Congratulate them on what 
they’ve done well and look at ways they can improve for 
the future. O

YR 9 LIKE CAKE & SPORTS

PARENT TEACHER
INTERVIEWS
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YEAR 10 REPORT  Ms Young, Year Adviser

BOOK CLUB REPORT  Ms Jane

Azhar Ali, Anthony Beuk, Trent Brown, Mustapha Daher, 
Chantelle Gawthorne, Allysha Grattan, Hayden Hensley, 
Emma Johnson, Josh Manios, Brady Moore, Jarrod Moren, 
Humza Moussa, Kayda Salakaia, Rashaad Shariff, Piper 
Sharpman, Rick Simeonidis, Elisa Temel, and Seana Vitielo 
were involved in PSSA Umpiring at Bringelly.

Softball is proving popular this year with Daniel 
Cunningham, Josh Geering, Ayman Said, Jarrod Moren, 
and Brady Moore defeating Prairiewood High School and 
competing against Camden High School.

Other Year 10 students, Courtney Allen, Tim Brown, 
Chanel Murray, Calais Ridings-Bush, Andrew Webster 
and Jake Windon attended an Aboriginal Mentoring 
Program at UWS.

Luey Sisouvath, Kimberly Refalo, Emily Baonza and Hira 
Gilani attended the World Vision Youth Leadership Day 
at Luna Park. They will be leading the 40 Hour Famine 
through the school, which involves fund raising and 
increasing awareness through the school about the theme  
of poverty and famine in the developing world. This 
year marks the 40th anniversary of the 40 Hour Famine 
and the theme is the Bangladesh Food Crisis.  This is an 
opportunity for the students to experience leading an 
event and working with a team they select. O

CURRICULUM CHOICES

LIVE IT!  LOVE IT!  READ IT!

As Term Two and Semester One 
draw to a close we are moving 
towards Curriculum Night which is 
in Week Three of Term Three. Year 
Adviser, Ms Young reports.

Students need to think seriously about 
subjects they are interested in and want 
to study in Year 11 and 12.  English 
is the only compulsory subject and 

serious consideration needs to be given to the amount of 
work involved in each subject in the senior years. Students 
need to be realistic about their choices and need to think 
about their strengths and weaknesses and interests.  The 
expectations for subjects in Stage 6  is more stringent 
than in Stage 5 and many students do not easily make the 
transition to Stage 6. 

Many Year 10 students are actively engaged in sport. 
Chantelle Gawthorne, Ashley Burbridge, Sabaa Kaiyum, 
Calais Ridings-Bush, and Kayda Salakaia represented the 
school in Girls AFL. 

Allysha Grattan, Penny Protogeros, Emma Johnson were 
involved in the Under 15’s Girls Football and Penny 
Protogeros and Kayla Spurway competed in the Regional 
Cross-Country.

Recently, Bookaholics Alike 
were able to borrow brand new 
books acquired by the library in 
preparation for Book Week which 
will run in August. Ms Jane reports.

The event is celebrating its 70th year 
and gives the students yet another 
reason to get excited about reading. 
The students would like to thank Ms 

Silk for providing this opportunity. The challenge will be 
returning the novels once they are finished, and browsing 
the shelves for yet another adventure.  Bookaholics Alike 
will be organising a display in the library titled Me, My 
Bookshelf and I for Book Week, so make sure you keep an 
eye out for further details for both staff and students! O
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YEAR 12 REPORT  Ms Hayward, Year Adviser

Many other exciting events are happening, particularly in 
the final week. A sports and social day will be run where 
students and teachers will be participating in/cheering 
others on in various sporting events from the more serious 
games of Oz Tag to backyard games like three legged races.  
A picnic day in the Royal Botanic Gardens in the city will 

also occur. This will be a time 
for more games and relaxation 
while taking in the sites of the 
harbour. Finally, students will 
have their graduation ceremony 
at school. This is a wonderful 
event where fellow students, 
teachers and parents and 
guardians can recognise the 
efforts and achievements of this 
hard working cohort. A note 
will be sent home with further 
information regarding these 
events as well as Year 12 Formal 
details.

A reminder that high attendance 
is important in this final term as 
course work is being completed 
and revision and examination 
practise can be done in a guided 
setting. Students should use this
final term to complete study 
notes and consolidate their 
knowledge to minimise the 
impact of anxiety and looming 
examination deadlines. Students 
are also encouraged to discuss 
their options, post HSC, with the 
Careers Adviser, Mrs Violi, or 
myself.

Please also remind students that 
their ATAR will not define their 
lives. If they wish to pursue 
further study there are many 
options including entering TAFE, 
a private college, apprenticeships 
, enrolling in a broader degree 
that will allow them to transfer 
the following year if grades are 
good etc. Again please contact 
Mrs Violi or myself for guidance 
even after HSC marks are 
received. O

FINAL TERM FOR YEAR 12
Year 12 has now entered their final 
term of High School with both 
excitement and trepidation. The 
term is full of assessment tasks, 
revision and celebrations to end 
their school 
year before 
their Higher 
S c h o o l 

Certificate in October. Year 
Adviser, Ms Hayward reports.

With their Trial papers 
completed, students should 
use the feedback and marking 
provided to learn from mistakes 
and guide them in their studies. 
As always students should be 
completing past HSC papers 
to practise their examination 
skills and take note of common 
strands of questioning used in 
the papers. They should consider 
the advice of their teachers and 
be proactive about their learning 
to not only improve their future 
performance but also to quell 
their anxieties.

It was great to see so many parents 
and guardians attend teacher 
interviews to get feedback and 
advice on their child’s progress. 
If you were unable to attend, 
please contact the school so a 
phone interview can be arranged 
and we can work together to 
help your child reach their full 
potential for their HSC.

Last term Year 12 had a great day 
at the Athletics Carnival. We were 
graced with the presence of many 
celebrities including Captain Jack 
Sparrow, Mario and Luigi, the 
Power Rangers and many more. 
This term students have the 
privilege of wearing their Year 12 
Jackets, if they chose to purchase 
one. These can be worn in place of their blazers for the 
duration of the term. 
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COMPUTING STUDIES REPORT  Mrs Adams

CAREERS REPORT  Mrs Violi

On March 18, 23 JEHS students from 
Years 8, 9 and 10 completed the 
Bebras Australia Computational 
Thinking Challenge. Mrs Adams 
reports.

It is an international initiative which 
aims to promote computational 
thinking in students. The Challenge 
supports the new Australian Digital 

Technologies Curriculum and is funded by the Australian 
Government. The challenges are made of a set of short 
questions called Bebras tasks and are delivered via the 
cloud. To solve the tasks, students are required to think in 

On Thursday 28th May, Year 12 
had the opportunity to attend the 
HSC and Careers Expo in Moore 
Park, Sydney, where HSC students 
along with Year 10 and 11 get 
to receive valuable information 
on their studies and tertiary 
education opportunities. Year 12 
student Milica Veljovic reports.

This excursion was organised by Mrs Violi. Exhibits were 
set up for almost every University, TAFE and College 
in Sydney, which provided students with advice and 
information about HSC resources, information about 
University degrees and training courses, careers and study 
advice,  international exchange and gap year programs, as 
well as seminars on HSC subjects, careers, tertiary courses 

and about information, discrete structures, computation, 
data processing, and algorithmic concepts. Each Bebras 
task demonstrates an aspect of computational thinking 
and tests the talent of the participant.

Six groups from Years 8, 9 and 10 thoroughly enjoyed 
participating in the challenges. The Computing faculty is 
happy to report that two of the six groups received equal 
first place and were presented with medallions at the 
assembly by the our Principal, Mr Weatherstone.

Congratulations to the following students who received 
the medallions: Raymond Singh, Raymond Lam, Daniel 
Dos Santos, Ervin Kumar, Aaron Thebridge, David 
Jameson , Joshua Heniwan and Jackson Clayton. O

and gap year options. Students had the opportunity to 
openly walk around and ask questions about whatever 
they found interesting, and to look further into the 
decisions they have to make about life after high school. 

Students found the day to be helpful and insightful, 
and they walked away from the venue more aware of 
opportunities available for after school work or study, and 
were more comfortable and familiar with what’s waiting 
for them after they finish their final year of high school.

With 16, 000 people heaving around heavy bags full of 
brochures and booklets, students found the experience to 
be fun and enjoyable, while also eye-opening, intuitive, 
and important for helping them make decisions about 
what to do once they finish high school. O

BEBRAS COMPUTE

HSC & CAREERS EXPO



JEHS Newsletter - June 2015	 Page 7

JEHS BAKE OFF REPORT  Mrs Retter

• Special category and overall winner
Strawberry Dessert cake: Ms Dorrell

Special commendations were given to: Ms Ismail’s Cheat 
Chocolate Temptation, Mrs Khanna’s Everyday Coconut 
Lemon Cake, Zoey Amin’s Red Velvet Cake, and Ms 
Nam’s special Rose Garden cake. There was also a special 
commendation from Mr Punch given to Dayna Aspite 
who made a most delicious Vanilla Slice. 

Lots of cake was consumed and $660 was raised. What a 
way to start a week!

Almost two weeks later the staff held the Biggest Morning 
Tea to add to the total raised. Teachers paid to take part in 
a feast that ranged from savoury delights such as Korean 
noodles to honey soy chicken wings and sweet treats 
like trifle, Malteaser cupcakes and rice pudding. Many 
teachers made and donated food as well as paying for the 
morning tea.

The total raised for the Cancer Council was approximately 
$1700 dollars. Staff and students definitely have a 
generosity of spirit and a love for food. O

HAVING OUR CAKE...
The staff of JEHS, raise funds for the 
Cancer Council every year through 
raffles, a bake-off and by holding 
Australia’s Biggest Morning Tea. Mrs 
Retter reports.

This year the categories in the Bake-off 
were expanded due to requests from 
students who wanted to take part.  
Bakers can enter cakes which are then 

judged and sold to students and staff.

The school captains Nik and Shilpa were judges along 
with our guest judge – the recently retired Head Teacher 
Science, Mr Punch. There were 44 cakes of every size shape 
and flavour and the judging itself took over 90 minutes to 
taste and rate a tiny morsel of each entry. The judging is 
not for the faint-hearted and requires some stamina. This 
year’s winners were:

• Cheats category (not made from scratch)
Vanilla Mud Drizzle cake: Ms Lavorato 

• Everyday Cake category
Mini Sticky Date Puddings: Ms Bantoft

• Student Category
JEHS Vanilla cake with buttercream and
fondant icing: Nicole Jones
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CAREERS REPORT  Mrs Violi

ADMINISTRATION REPORT  Mrs Smith

On Wednesday, 3 June, over 80 
Year 12 students travelled by bus 
to the Kingswood campus of the 
University of Western Sydney. Year 
12 student Monique Rayhanna 
reports.

Over the course of the day, each student 
attended an information session, two 
half hour lectures on a wide variety 

of subjects, lunch and finally a half hour session focused 
on university experience; the choices of which included 
tours, workshops and an animal science experience class. 

Each student had to pick their own classes before the day 
and received a personalised timetable to be followed. 
First up was a meeting with a panel of four students and 
a professor at the university. Everything about university 
was explained; from the typical day of a university student, 
to alternate pathways into UWS. 

After a hurried few minutes for questions, we were 
thrown out onto campus and told to decipher the map 

We ask again that students are 
provided with a note from home 
advising they are leaving school 
early. School Administration 
Manager, Mrs Smith, explains why 
this is important.

This note MUST be presented to the 
office BEFORE school so that students 
are issued with a leavers pass and 

teachers are informed that they will be absent for part of the 
day.  This is most imperative during exam times when we 
are unable to use the PA system to make announcements.

Pre-printed absentee booklets that only require you to 
fill in the blanks can be obtained from the administration 
office by your child or yourself at anytime. These make 
explaining absences extremely easy.

and encoded instructions that would apparently lead to 
our first classes, in which university professors presented 
PowerPoints on the subject, in my case: Microscopy of the 
Living Cell. Half an hour later, we left those classrooms 
and were expected, assisted by current UWS students, to 
find the next one, accumulating a lot of exercise along the 
way as many of us trekked from one end of campus to the 
other. Once I had finally stumbled upon my Criminology 
classroom, another half hour PowerPoint and question 
session ensued, followed by lunch. 

After our sausage sizzle lunch, many trooped off for tours 
of the campus and its student accommodations. I stayed 
on the lunch lawn for my final class – the Animal Science 
Experience in which a collection of five pythons and five 
lizards were put on display. Students were able to hold 
the reptiles and take photos to prove that we had indeed 
held a nineteen kilo olive python. 

Overall, it was a surreal experience that provided a lot of 
insight into university life and what to expect when many 
of us ascend to tertiary education next year. Thank you to 
Mrs Violi for organising the day for us. O

All absences need to be explained and this note will serve 
as an explanation.  You can use the template provided here 
or ask for an absence book from the office.  Alternatively 
you can just write a note for your child. O

YEAR 12 VISIT UWS

EARLY LEAVERS
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HOME ECONOMICS REPORT  Mrs Khanna

On May 25th, 16 Year 11 and 
12 Hospitality students had 
the opportunity to take over a 
restaurant in Liverpool for a night 
for a collection of family, friends 
and teachers. Dylan Chanthabouly, 
Alyssa Gillgren and Monique 
Rayhanna report.

We left school at 12:30pm and most 
of us were home after 10:00pm. Upon arrival, we were 
divided into front of house and back of house staff. A head 
chef, Tahlia, and a head waiter, Dylan, were elected and 
preparation for service began. In the kitchen, we were all 
assigned assorted jobs - way too many of which included 
chopping and washing dishes. We attempted to break 
many records. Tiarne went for the eight-minute-box-of-
mushroom-cutting record and nearly got there - she did 
it in an hour! 

Come service time, Tahlia was on calamari, Natasha was 
on bruschetta, Tiarne cooked chicken fungi, Chloe fried 

the aranchini balls (and burnt a few), Alyssa served up 
spaghetti bolognaise, Katrina plated up vanilla gelato and 
Monique set out tiramisu. We served 82 people for a total 
of 246 dishes. The front of house staff had a lot to do as 
well. Setting up tables, polishing cutlery, arranging plates, 
learning how to use the computer, and being educated on 
how to carry multiple dishes at once. 

The night truly started after 5:30 when customers started 
arriving. Not long after the teachers order came in, requiring 
18 dishes to be sent out at once and causing many tears 
for chefs and waiters alike, the night began to wind down. 
Along with our successes, there were also a few disasters. 
Natasha had a fight with the spag bol, Emily ‘fell’ for the 
owner (hint hint, she fainted) and Alyssa waged war on a 
frying pan and emerged victorious but burnt. 

All of the students that attended would like to say thank 
you to Mrs Khanna for all her hard work in organising 
this experience and we’d also like to thank the teachers 
for trusting us enough to actually eat our food and for 
providing entertainment O

CLASS CHEF PROGRAM
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www.jobjump.com.au
PARENT INFORMATION 

When you register on JobJump you will receive the News on the Careers your son/daughter likes sent to 
your home email address. Plus you will be able to use all parts of the JobJump website to help you plan 
and assist your son/daughter in achieving their Career dreams. 

To register with JobJump, go to the front screen of the website at www.jobjump.com.au 

STEP 1. Enter into the first white box the first letters of your school's name and when the full name appears 
in blue just below, click on your school name and it will enter automatically into the first white box. 

STEP 2. In the second white box, enter your email address and then click the Login button. 

STEP 3. A new screen will appear which asks you to type in lower case letters your school's password. 
See	
  Mrs	
  Violi	
  for	
  the	
  password.	
  

There are a few more quick questions and then you are underway to access the site and utilise all of the 
features listed below. When Careers news does occur related to your son/daughter's interests, it will be 
emailed to you all the way through their high school years plus an extra year after their Year 12.  

You can select as many careers as you like from the listing of 110 careers. If your son/daughter changes 
their mind, you can alter the choices using the top right hand side white torso.  

If you can't find the career they like from the list, select a career which is in the field they like. For example, 
they may like the field of Tourism because they like travelling and the idea of having a career in the 
Tourism industry is not a bad idea. In the listing select 'Travel Agent' because all Tourism careers news will 
come to you. 

Once you have registered, you can also use all parts of the website to enjoy all of the following: 

· Year 10 subject selection advice across 110 careers.
· Writing letters, resumes, what to say to an employer, where to find your future employer.
· A comprehensive digital ATAR and University Course sorter that works hand in hand with the UAC Handbook

making life now a breeze for you to search for your chosen courses.
· JobJump finds the relevant TAFE courses
· Job vacancies based on your area location.
· University scholarships and their direct links
· Bonus points, Overseas Exchange, Accommodation across Universities in NSW and their direct links.
· Earnings across 300 careers.
· EAS information.
· Find my Career quizzes.
· Hobby projects across 110 careers to inspire and engage students in their career.
· Interactive yearly calendar across all news items which can be personalised to your careers of interest.
· Universities Open Days listing and links.
· Videos across 110 careers.
· Gap Year and Volunteering opportunities.
· Alternative entry to University sorter and links across NSW Universities.
· Interstate University admissions centres' links.
· How to obtain your own son/daughter's independent work experience.
· ....... and much more.

We trust you will enjoy using www.jobjump.com.au 
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JEHS EVENTS CALENDAR
Events subject to change without notice

T/W MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY

Te
rm

 3
W

ee
k 

1

July 13

Staff
Development

Day

July 14

First day of
Term 3

Year 11 Ski Trip
@ Snowy Mountains

July 15

Year 11 Ski Trip
@ Snowy Mountains

July 16

Year 11 Ski Trip
@ Snowy Mountains

July 17

Year 11 Ski Trip
@ Snowy Mountains

CHS Cross Country
@ Eastern Creek
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July 20 July 21

Parent/Teacher
Evening

@ JEHS Auditorium
(online bookings)

July 22

3D Modeling Boot Camp 
@ Macquarie University

July 23

Year 11 First Aid Course 
@ JEHS Library

Parent/Teacher
Evening

@ JEHS Auditorium
(online bookings)

July 24

Year 11 First Aid Course 
@ JEHS Library

Girls & Boys Futsal State 
Championships

Japanese TODA Students 
Visit to JEHS

Te
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July 27

EDUCATION WEEK

Recognition Assembly @ 
JEHS Auditorium

July 28

EDUCATION WEEK

Nagoya Students Visit 
to JEHS

CHS Boys Softball

SSW Atheletics Carnival 
@ Campbelltown Sports 

Stadium Day 1/2

2015 ICAS English
Competition @ JEHS

July 29

EDUCATION WEEK

Futsal State
Championships

Nagoya Students Visit 
to JEHS

CHS Boys Softball

SSW Atheletics Carnival 
@ Campbelltown Sports 

Stadium Day 2/2

Junior Public Speaking 
Competition

@ Macquarie Fields HS

Curriculum Evening
@ JEHS Auditorium

Yr 8  5:30pm - 6:30pm
Yr 10  7:00pm - 8:00pm

July 30

EDUCATION WEEK

Futsal State
Championships

Nagoya Students Visit 
to JEHS

2015 Australia
Mathematics

Competition @ JEHS

July 31

EDUCATION WEEK

Te
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Aug 3

JEHS P&C Meeting @ 
JEHS Library 6:30pm

Aug 4 Aug 5

Yr 11 Great Engineering 
Challenge @ UNSW

Aug 6

Year 8 Gala Day
@ various venues

Aug 7




